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MINUTE of MEETING of the LIVINGSTON SOUTH LOCAL AREA COMMITTEE
held within MS TEAMS VIRTUAL MEETING ROOM, on 14 JUNE 2022.

Present — Councillors Lawrence Fitzpatrick (Chair), Peter Heggie, Maria MacAulay,
Moira McKee Shemilt

Apologies — Community Council Representatives; Mary Benson (Ladywell),
Lawrence Fagan (Dedridge) and Diane Loughlin (Livingston Village).

In Attendance

Greg Welsh, Lead Officer, West Lothian Council

Lesley Keirnan, Community Regeneration Officer, West Lothian Council
Davidson McQuarrie, Murieston Community Council Representative
John Hughes, Bellsquarry Community Council Representative

1.

PLACE BASED INVESTMENT PROGRAMME 2022/23 TOWN CENTRE

CAPITAL FUND

The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated)
by the Depute Chief Executive inviting them to consider the applications
to the Place Based Investment Fund Town Centre Fund and to agree the
allocation of funding for the settlements within the ward.

It was recommended that the Local Area Committee:

1.

note that 10 applications had been received for projects within the
ward;

. note the recommendations provided by officers within each town

within the ward;

agree to award funding as set out in the report;

. note that some of the funding costs remained as estimates and

delegate the Head of Planning, Economic Development &
Regeneration to finalise award amounts within the overall value of
the funding available within the ward;

note that as projects were implemented the detail and associated
costs may change and so delegate the Head of Planning,
Economic Development & Regeneration to agree such changes
and to re-allocate any money that became available as a result to
other projects in the ward, both so long as projects remained within
the aims, purposes and overall intent of the original applications
and approvals; and

note the terms and conditions associated to the awarding of grants
as set out in the report.

Decision

1.

To note the contents of the report;
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2. To agree the recommendations outlined in the report with respect
to the allocation of town centre funding; and

3. To note that should funds require to be repurposed when final
project costs were known an update report would be provided to
the committee.



